
 

 

  

   

 
Health and Wellbeing Board 4th March 2020 

 

Report of the Chair of the Health and Wellbeing Board’s Ageing Well 
Partnership 
 

Report of the Chair of the Health and Wellbeing Board’s Ageing 
Well Partnership December 2018 to February 2020 
 

Summary 

1. The report of York’s Ageing Well Partnership covering the period 
December 2018 to February 2020 is attached at Annex A. The 
partnership is chaired by the Director of Public Health for the City of 
York who will present the report at the meeting. 

 Background 

2. The joint health and wellbeing strategy for 2017-22 identifies four 
principal themes to be addressed.  One of these themes is ageing 
well with the key priority for that theme being to reduce loneliness 
and isolation for older people. 

3. Health and Wellbeing Board have recently re-visited the priorities 
within their strategy and have identified the following focus for 
ageing well for the rest of the strategy’s lifetime: 

‘The board’s ambition is that York will be the most age friendly city 
it can be. We will ensure that our Age Friendly programme of work 
is connected across all ages and parts of society’. 

 

Consultation and Engagement 

4. Consultation with a wide audience took place when developing the 
joint health and wellbeing strategy.  

5. There is an intention to re-launch the Health and Wellbeing Board’s 
newsletter and updates from the chair of the Ageing Well 
Partnership will be contained within this. The newsletter will be 

https://www.york.gov.uk/downloads/file/12806/joint_health_and_wellbeing_strategy_2017_to_2022


 

available on the Council’s website and will be shared as widely as 
possible. 

Options  

6. There are no specific options for the Health and Wellbeing Board to 
consider; however they can commission the Ageing Well 
Partnership to undertake ageing well focused work on its behalf. 

 Implications 

7. It is important that the priorities in relation to ageing well in the joint 
health and wellbeing strategy are delivered. The establishment of 
the Ageing Well Partnership has enabled this to be achieved. 

 Recommendations 

8. The Health and Wellbeing Board are asked to note the report of the 
chair of the Ageing Well Partnership. 

Reason: To give the Health and Wellbeing Board oversight of the 
work of the Ageing Well Partnership and assurance in relation to 
strategy delivery. 
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